

# CHRIST THE SAVIOUR C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL

The Grove, London W5 5DX | New Broadway, London W5 2XA www.ctsprimary.org.uk | admin@cts-school.org | 020 8249 6800 | Headteacher: Mrs K.Tramoni

Thursday, 2nd September 2021

Dear Parents,

We are looking forward to welcoming pupils from Year I to Year 6 back to school tomorrow and welcoming new families starting at Christ the Saviour in Nursery and Reception over the next few weeks. We will do all we can to help you and your child settle into our wonderful school community.

Our main priority this year is to enable our aspirational community to flourish with an increased sense of belonging and connectedness to one another, our local community and the wider world. We look forward to working with pupils, staff and parents to achieve this.

## **Organisational Changes from September**

Please take the time to look at some of the organisational changes to our school day that are available on our <u>school website</u> in the Year Group pages as well as on Our School Day page. With the easing of Covid restrictions we will no longer require a staggered school day. Drop off and collection times for each year group can be found below:

Time	Grove Back Gate	Grove Front Gate
Grove Site Drop off: 8:30am - 8:55am Pick up: 3.15pm	Ash, Beech IGG, ISM, IEM Year 2	Elm and Oak I NM Nursery
Time	Broadway Main Gate	Broadway Church Yard Gate
Broadway Site Drop off: 8:30am - 8:45am Pick up: 3pm	Year 5 and 6	Year 3 and 4

Children will normally go straight to their classrooms at drop off but staff will be waiting for their classes in the playgrounds tomorrow morning to support the children coming into school on the first day.

## Friday, 3rd September - Induction Day

Teachers will spend the first day back at school introducing children to the new routines for their year group. As is usual at the beginning of a new school year, we will be explicit about what behaviours we expect to see and what routines will become the norm. We are delighted to be able to have all year groups eating their lunches back in the school halls and resuming our usual high quality lunch menu which you can find attached.

#### Lunchtime

At the Broadway Site we will be introducing a new "family dining" experience - children will sit together in groups and will be served their meal at the table. As the year progresses they will have a greater opportunity to express their menu choices, portion sizes and so on.

A reminder that school lunches should be paid for in advance through Parent Pay. Children entering Year 3 are no longer eligible for Universal Free School Meals and should pay for meals unless you are a low income family and your child is in receipt of Free School Meals. If you would like the school to process an eligibility check for you please contact Demi Grant-Sinclair: <a href="mailto:grant-sinclair@cts-school.org">grant-sinclair@cts-school.org</a>. Please note a free school meal is only offered after a successful check (this cannot be backdated.) To ensure families do not build up a debt with the school we will no longer allow an account to go into more than £20 debt.

#### **Breakfast Club**

Breakfast club will start from 7.45am on both sites. Parents should continue to pay for this service in advance via ParentPay.

# **Uniform**

Please ensure your child is in full school uniform for their induction day tomorrow. PE lessons will commence next week. Children will continue to wear their PE kits on the days they have PE; these can be found on the Year group pages of the website.

## **Medical**

Thank you to all the parents who have responded promptly to our email about medical and dietary needs. If there are any changes to your child's medical needs please contact the school to ensure we have the most up to date information: admin@cts-school.org

## **Parent Information Evenings**

We have arranged Parent Information Evenings for each Year group at the beginning of the term to share key information with parents including the year group curriculum, homework expectations and ways you can support your child's learning. Please add these dates to your calendar so you can come into school to meet the staff and work with us to support your child's learning. These sessions will start at 5.30pm and will take place in the Main Hall on the respective site for each year group.

Year 6 - Tuesday 14th September

Year 4 - Wednesday 15th September

Year 2 - Thursday 16th September

Year 5 - Tuesday 21st September

Year 3 - Wednesday 22nd September

Year I - Thursday 23rd September

Reception - Wednesday 3rd November

We are really excited to see you all tomorrow!

Very best wishes,

K Transni

Katie Tramoni Headteacher